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Lockdown restrictions in early 2021 meant that it was July before the first Club attempt at an outing last year and for the rest of the year attendances were very low but in mid December just after I wrote the December Newsletter a group of 4 members had a good day on the Lomond Hills climbing West Lomond and Bishop Hill covering a distance of about 10 miles which was more than they had anticipated given the forecast and the very short daylight.
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The start of 2022 has seen increased attendances on Day Walks.   This began with the 2nd January New Year walk to Barry Buddon for the traditional beach BBQ cooked on a fire made of driftwood.   Nine of us enjoyed wall to wall sunshine and although breezy the temperature was unseasonably mild.  The only problem was an especially high tide there. This meant the fire had to be built at the start of the dunes to avoid being destroyed by the sea before the cooking was complete and a return walk along the beach wasn’t an option but had instead to be through the Army range. [image: image4.jpg]
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Since then there have been another 4 outings with greater numbers attending than on any of last year’s outings although weather forecasts have meant none of them have been to the destinations advertised on the Day Walks Programme for the year.   In every case as things turned out it seems the correct decision was made.   On the 9th January the plan had been to go to Glenshee.   What actually happened was that the group went to the Sidlaws close to Dundee and the highest point reached was 345m on Kinpurney Hill during a walk of 9 ½ miles in misty and icy conditions with the mist clearing for just long enough to get a photograph showing a view.   The photograph on the next page shoes this brief interlude!
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Two weeks later the forecast indicated it was likely to be very windy and that conditions on Broadcairn were likely to be too challenging to be pleasant but that slightly lower hills nearer home might be fine so the group decided on the Ochils and a group of 8 had a very pleasant day completing the Glensherup horseshoe which is a circuit of 8 or 9 miles over the 2,000ft high tops of Innerdownie, Whitewisp and Tarmangie Hills.   Given that this was a good day, surprisingly, I haven’t been sent any photos of this walk but there is one on the Club website “walk report “ of this outing
The next month named storms dominated the weather such that the only outing that actually happened in February was an Arbroath cliff walk instead of the original plan which had been one of the Crianlarich Munros.   The forecast had indicated it would be extremely windy everywhere and that the only part of Scotland where it might stay dry was the East coast.   The group experienced windy but fine and bright conditions on an  interesting walk of about 8 ½ miles partly walking along the cliff tops and also down at sea level in places exploring caves which was possible due to it being low tide.
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           The photos above were not actually taken on that outing as none have been sent to me but a couple from that walk are on the website in the “walk report” of that outing.   I  realised I had similar photos I took on a walk along the same cliff top path back in the Autumn of 2019 which look as if they could have been taken any time.   They show what the group would have seen with possibly the only difference being that mine show a calmer sea!
For the first weekend of March the decision made by the group was that the forecast wasn’t good enough to justify driving North of Drumochter to the scheduled Meall Chuaich especially as it looked as if the brightest conditions were likely to be found around Glenshee or the Angus Glens.   Thought was given to finding a route in the Glenshee area away from skiers and where they would be unlikely to meet a procession of walkers on the same route.   They settled on the Graham Duchray Hill starting from near the North end of the B951 Glen Isla road.   From it’s summit they continued North reaching the 738 metre top Craigenloch Hill.   They were high enough to be walking on snow and with beautiful views of all the Glenshee hills but in an area where they could experience a feeling of remoteness.  This walk was not an easy option as it involved 1,000 metres of ascent covering a distance of 18 Km which is considerably more than would have been climbed or walked in either climbing the Munro, Meall Chuaich, or in a typical circuit of Glenshee Munros!
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The AGM was held by Zoom on 21st January.   The advantage of Zoom is that nobody is prevented from attending due to being unable to travel to St Andrews on a January evening and Vivien was again able to join us from Devon.  The business side of the meeting was straightforward with agreement that the subscription rates should remain unchanged.   These are  £25 for full membership, £7 for members who are also members of other Clubs and whose affiliation fee to Mountaineering Scotland is being paid though the other Club and £5 purely for social membership.   For active members who attend the Club’s outdoor activities £17.55 from their subscription goes to Mountaineering Scotland https://www.mountaineering.scot/  but nobody is expected to pay that twice due to being a member of two Clubs.  Please could those who weren’t at the meeting and haven’t received the information that payment is due please pay the appropriate amount either by sending a cheque made out to “Fife Mountaineering Club” to Irene, our treasurer, or by paying it directly into the Club account, labelling the payment so that Irene can identify who it is from.  Contact me if you require the bank account details.  The committee remains unchanged apart from the addition of Iain who has taken on the roles of running the Club website and also of Covid officer.   There was discussion as to whether there could be any weekend or week long Club trips but the consensus was that Covid restrictions still prevented us going as a Club to stay anywhere involving different households sharing sleeping and cooking spaces.    How this might change over the coming year was so uncertain that it made planning anything unrealistic.  Possibly something could be arranged at short notice later in the year.   All that was currently possible was for groups of friends within the Club to arrange their own holiday self catering bookings as private individuals according to what the rules happen to be for that group at whatever date they plan to go.   It looked as if some friends who happen to be Club members might get together this way without involving the Club in any way.   After the brief formal AGM business the evening was rounded off with a Quiz which was produced by Peter who was last year’s winner.    He had e-mailed all the wonderful photos and questions individually to Morag who has the technical expertise to turn it into a power point presentation and then share it with all attending.   The winners were Les and Irene who had the advantage of being unable to compete individually due to having to sit side by side very close together as they were sharing the same screen so they became a super strong team instead!   This means we await a joint effort from them in devising next year’s quiz!
These photos were taken on the Club Arbroath Cliff walk which show that it was a varied and interesting day despite no hills being climbed!
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